Peter Cook

Planning Department

Environment Services Directorate

Lancastria House

77 – 79 Lancaster Road

Preston

PR1 2RH

13th October 2005

Dear Mr Cook

Consultation on Interim Policy on Planning for Affordable Housing in Preston

Thank you for your letter of 30th August 2005 detailing the commencement of the consultation period interim policy on planning for affordable housing in Preston. We have informed our members of the consultation document and requested that they share their views and experiences of other local planning authorities formulas and delivery mechanisms with you. We welcome the opportunity to comment on the draft interim policy and having read the document, would make the following brief comments.

We welcome the sensible and flexible approach that Preston propose in order to deliver affordable housing as described in the consultation document. Our main comments relate to the need to ensure accurate and robust housing needs information is maintained and updated. This should include detailed monitoring of affordable housing that is delivered (the size, type, tenure and amount of affordable housing), and equally as important, the regular updating of the size, type and amount of affordable housing that is needed. 

Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment on the document. We look forward to receiving any later update of the document and any future LDF consultation documents.

Yours sincerely

Gen Berridge

Assistant Regional Planner, Northern Region

Home Builders Federation

Please note that the HBF Northern Office has relocated to Leeds. Could you therefore amend your Council’s records accordingly.

